


 

Der Deutsche Buben Verein 

In cooperation with The Friends der Allgäuer Blaskapellen 

Proudly present a FREE concert by: 

Musikkapelle Bertoldshofen 2016 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday, September 10, 2016 

5PM ~ 10PM 

Clovernook Country Club Ballroom 

2035 West Galbraith Road 

Cincinnati, Ohio  45239 
 

Open and Free to the Public ~ 200 people, reservations required. 

Doors open at 5PM ~ Band Performs from 6-10PM 

Valet Parking, Handicap Accessible, Elevator 

 

No admission Charge, Pay as you go ~ Donations gladly accepted 

 

German Food, Biers, Cocktails, Desserts and Homemade Pretzels 

 

This is your chance to hear this year’s Oktoberfest Band with no parking hassles or port-o-lets!!! 

 

Reservations are required:  Kimi Garrison 513.521.0333  kgarrison@clovernookcc.com 
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Fr. David Hiller Fund Scholarships 

We would like to congratulate the following 

recipients of the Father David Hiller Fun 2016 

Scholarships. 

Mia Adams, daughter of Roger & Barb Adams 

Caroline Tegenkamp, daughter fo Tom & Jackie 

Tegenkamp. 

Each year, the scholarships are offered to two 

incominc High School students of active Kolping 

members who have been members for at least 3 

years.  Wehope that these scholarships will help 

ease the financial burden of students attending a 

Catholic High School; 

Paul A. Ahrnsen, FDHF Chairman 

****************************************** 

 

 

Our Captain’s Meeting kicking off this year’s 

shooting season is moved to Friday August 12th at 

7p in the Clubhouse.  Please forward this change to 

your team members, they are invited too.  Club 

dues are $225 for a team of 5 members and $45 for 

individual shooters not on a team.  Team’s paying 

at the meeting will receive a $25 discount ($200 

team fee). 

If you have any shooting club questions, please 

contact the President at: 

mmoore82028@cinci.rr.com.  

 

Mickey Moore 

SCHÜTZENFEST GRAND RAFFLE WINNERS 

Congratulations to the following winners: 

THIRD PRIXE OF $250 – Jim Williams 

Second prize of $500 – Glenn Powell 

Grand Prize of $4792.- Maria Von den Benken 

Kolping Genealoey  

Are any Kolping members interested in learning more 

about tracing your German roots?  Our fledgling 

Genealogy Group will schedule the next six months as 

a trial to see if we can get a more permanent interest 

group established and supported based on yourK needs.   

 

We will meet on the second Monday of the next six 

months at 7:30 pm for an hour.  The first part of each 

meeting will focus on a particular genealogy theme or 

topic.  The rest of the time spent one-on-one working 

with each other on capturing our information and 

expanding our skill sets. 

 

July 11 Charts and Forms 

August 15 Family Books 

(Familienbuch) 

September 12 Civil Records 

October 10 Church Records 

November 14 Census Records 

December 12 German Resources on 

the Internet 
 

Other topics may include DNA research, scanning 

photos, and other topics you may suggest. 

Dr. Tom Montgomery, montgota@fuse.net, 

montgota@miamioh.edu, 513-969-5383 
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Happy Birthday to all our 

members celebrating in 

August 

ust Birthday Query 

Date of Birth Last Name First Name 

8/1 Schlinkert Ray 

8/2 Schottelkotte Richard 

8/2 Hargis Jerry 

8/2 Gilioli Marc 

8/2 Fehring Mark 

8/2 Ramirez Joe 

8/3 Stehlin Robert E. 

8/3 Rasp Pat 

8/4 Clabbers Ronald 

8/4 Amrein Walter 

8/5 Ahaus Elaine 

8/6 Schertzer Clint 

8/6 Jamison Timothy 

8/6 Geiser Edward Jr. 

8/6 Kohorst Susan 

8/7 Sterwerf William J. 

8/7 Spriggs Diania 

8/7 Gerbus Alan 

8/9 Sander Ray C. 

8/9 Ellensohn Richard 

8/9 Moeller Paul 

8/9 Sprawl Lisa 

8/10 Wessels Bernie 

8/10 Cliffe Allen 

8/10 Schlake Steven 

8/11 Vosseberg Erna 

8/11 Schulten Anneliese 

8/11 Hermeling Helga 

8/11 Pelzel Michael 

8/11 Bova Rich 

8/11 Dobler Christian 

8/11 Seibel MacKenzie 

8/12 Pieper Tom 

ust Birthday Query 

Date of Birth Last Name First Name 

8/12 Arents John 

8/12 Sprawl Michael 

8/13 Schmalz Richard 

8/15 Beeler Stanley 

8/15 Lang Dennis 

8/15 Gieringer Sally 

8/15 Kraeling Andrew 

8/16 Ahlrichs Pat 

8/16 Kuntz Richard 

8/18 Geers Bernie 

8/19 Freese Joe 

8/19 Uhlhorn Mary Catherine 

8/20 Hays Dennis 

8/20 Drees Philip 

8/21 Nissen Carl 

8/23 Lager Ludwig 

8/24 Klosterman Geraldine 

8/24 Fehrenbach Greg 

8/25 Abt Rose 

8/26 Schrand Helene 

8/26 Seibel Alberta 

8/26 Middendorf David 

8/26 Hoeting Rick 

8/27 Moore Michael 

8/27 Luken Kevin 

8/28 Dinnesen Peter 

8/29 Reinhart James 

8/30 Ahrnsen Matthew 

8/31 Lampe Reinhold 
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. 

NOTICE 

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the 

President of the Kolping Society or one of the 

Bereavement  

Committee members.  In order that the 

membership can be aware that a member has died, 

the family of the decedent should be willing to 

place in the Death Notice that the decedent is a 

member of the Kolping and at what time Kolping 

members should assemble for prayers. (This should 

be mutually agreed upon by the family and the 

Kolping representatives).  The Board of  

Trustees agreed that this notice should present 

members of the Bereavement Committee who 

are:  Christa Olding, Marilee Uhlhorn, Helene 

Schrand & Doris Wilke 

 

Sick & Shut In’s 

Gerd & Agnes Oevermeyer Hank Gerbus  

Bill Lunnemann  Barbara Bauer 

Sis & Gene Meister  Evlyn Busam 

Charlie & Marlene Lintz Liz Kramer 

Irmgard Zerhusen  Helga Hermeling 

Donna Sunderhaus  Betty Amrein 

Richard Ellensohn  Hans Kohorst 

Anna Marie Geoppinger  

  

     Keep all these folks in your prayers.  Send 

a card, stop to visit or give them a call.  It is 

always nice to hear from friends when you 

are not feeling well 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Phone Numbers 

President – Trey Seibel, 513-616-4265 

V. President – Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 

 

 

Membership – Karen Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 

Sick Comm.  – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

 

Sub Group Presidents: 

Brewing Klub – Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 

Sängerchor -  Chuck Merk, 513-941-3864 

Schützen Club – Mickey Moore, 513-729-4675 

Seniors – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Sports Club – Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551 

Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  

House & Grounds Tom Musbach, 513-783-1148 

Kolping Center 

Clubhouse Rentals –  513-851-7951 then press 1 

Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 

Hall, 513-851-1951 then press 4 
 

Kolping Golf League 

The Kolping Golf League will start up again on 

Thursday, April 14, 2016.  Play will be held at Beech 

Creek Golf Course at 1831 Hudepohl Lane, 45231.  

The cost is $12.50 for nine holes and includes the 

cart rental.  We play a scramble format with three 

or four golfers per team, depending on how many 

golfers show up.  Teams are determined by the luck  

of the draw.  Tee time is 9:30.  Please arrive by 9:15.  

Each week, you will have different people on your 

team.  Men and women are welcome and one need 

not be a member of Kolping to participate.  It’s just 

a fun way to spend a Thursday morning!  Contact 

Tom Musbach for more information. (513) 793-1148 
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New Chairperson(s) Needed for Father's 

Day/Anniversary Mass 

 

Dianne and Harry Schwietering have chaired the 

Father's Day/Anniversary Mass for the last time this 

past June. Since they are now "Snow Birds" and are 

staying in Florida longer, it has become more 

difficult to chair this event. This is a wonderful 

Kolping function that honors our members' wedding 

anniversaries and all of the fathers in our 

community, as well as giving us the opportunity to 

pray together. If you are interested in chairing this 

event, please contact Mike Seibel, Chairperson of 

the Events Committee, at 513-256-8213 or 

mfseibel@gmail.com. Thank you, Harry and Dianne, 

for all of your hard work for the last 12 years, and 

for making this such a lovely time for all involved. 

Dianne and Harry will be more than happy to help 

with the transition. 

***************************************** 

  Fr. David Hiller Report 
 

We express our condolences to Johanna Ramer on the 

loss of her husband and the entire Kramer Family.  

We thank everyone for donating to this Fund  

 

Mary & Ted's 55th Wedding Anniversary 
Margie & Heinz Meyerrose 

Heddy Freese & Harry Talkers 

Otger Kappen 

Clara & George Ostendorf 

Margaret & Rudy Eismann 

Christel & Theo Leuker 

Sharon & Rick Cogan 

Barbara & Bob Bauer 

 
 Maria Koester Memorial 

Otger Kappem  

Elaine & Allan Meyer 

Griffin Fletcher & Herndon, LLP,  

Patricia & Terrence Ladrigan 

Bev & Vince Meyer 

Anneliese Anneken  

 
Henry Kramer Memorial 

Clara & George Ostendorf 

Harry Talkers 

Judy & Nan Schmidt 

Mary & Michael Lottman 

UPIC Solotiuns 

Gerhard Stroeer 

Anneliese Anneken 

Martha & Joe Stukenborg 

Mariann & Gary Koester 

Ted Tegenkamp, Treasurer 

513-941-6439 

****************************************** 

Schützenfest 2016 Thank You!!! 

I want to once again send a big “Thank You” to one and 

all for the wonderful help and support of Schützenfest 

2016!  We had great success on multiple fronts and I am 

happy to report we established a new record for 

Kolping. 

I am also excited to report we received a great deal of 

positive energies and feedback from a wide range of 

new and old festivalgoers.  It was great to see so many 

familiar faces we haven’t seen in a while. 

I truly feel we continue to set the wheels in motion for 

even greater success with all our changes and new 

ideas, as well as our advertising and marketing efforts.  

We want to keep things going and hope to have 

everyone’s help and support as we try and improve 

things in 2017! 

As we continue with future Schützenfests and other 

activities, we want to tap more and more into younger 

members and their families to help Kolping be a 

meaningful part of our lives and the German 

community.  We have something very special and 

unique to offer. 

It is going to be a great year for the new King’s Court of 

König Jay and Königin Carolyn Stupprich & Jr. König Sam 

Courter and Jr. Königin Abby Brunsman!  It will fun and 

exciting to see the familiar and new faces come out and 

celebrate Kolping Style. 

Thank you again for everything! 

Sincerely,  Jim Stukenborg 
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Schützenfest Yard Signs 

Since we will re-use this year’s Yard Signs for future 

Schützenfests, please either store them at your 

home or bring them back to the Kolping Klubhaus.  

We will distribute stickers next year to cover up the 

2016 Dates (July 15 – 16 – 17) with 2017 Dates (July 

21 – 22 – 23). 

IMPORTANT: please be sure and also save or 

return the associated Wires. 

***************************************** 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

4th Annual Wein & Bier Stube Nacht – 

January 28, 2017 

Given the Stube Nacht’s success and popularity, we 

are planning Kolping’s 4th annual one on Saturday 

January 28, 2017.  We are very happy to report 

that Paul Wienkamp will once again be our Stube 

Nacht Chairperson.   

Please mark your calendars and be on the lookout 

for additional details. 

Please make plans to be there as it will be fun for 

the entire family! 

***************************************** 

KOLPING SENIOR 

Meeting, 2nd Tuesday of each month 

11:30 a..m. 

Agood way go visit with old friends as well as meet 

new ones – we have a shofg meeting to keep you 

updated on all Kolping happenigs – lunch and 

Gemütlichkekkkkktk follow.  Card players are 

always welcome. 

Hope to see you there 

Christa 

Thank you so much! 

Many people have been thanked for a 

great and successful Schützenfest.   

We need to thank a few people who 

work behind the scenes for weeks 

ahead of the fest and weeks after, 

getting everything set up and make 

sure everything is order, left over 

supplies, bills, receipts and many, 

many little chores that no one notices. 

Thanks to Jim & Anna Stukenborg  

who have been working since our 

2015 fest. 

Also Jim Schnieders who works hard 

weeks ahead to make sure all the 

money is there and then following the 

fest to pay all bills and get any receipts 

from our vendors. 

Thanks 

****************************** 

September General Meeting 
will be hald on September 9th 

7:30 p.m. 

This change is due to the National 

Convention being held in New York  

over Labor Day weekend 


